
Vernham Dean Parish Council

Vernham Dean Parish Council


	Annual Parish Meeting 

at the 

Millennium Hall 
Monday 20th May 2013 at 
7:30 p m 

Chairman: Mr. John Garbutt

Present:  

Mrs M Perry

Mr R Smith

Mrs J Drury

Mr M Knight

Mr H Watkins

Mr R Winch

In Attendance: Mrs K Nightingale Clerk to the Council

Mr J Clark

Mr A Collard

 Mrs N Haigh




1. Apologies

1.1. Apologies were received from Mrs D Brignell

2. Approval of minutes of the previous meeting

2.1. All the members of the Parish Council had received them in advance the Chairman asked if they be taken as read. This was agreed and the Chairman signed the minutes.

3. Chairman’s Report

3.1.  The Chairman presented his report of the Council’s activities.

4. Financial Report

4.1 The Clerk presented the end of year figures. £17175 represents the Councils cash balance as at March 31 2013. The accounts had been circulated to all councillors and will be audited next week.

5. Annual Report

5.1. The Clerk had produced an Annual Report containing the following items:

5.1.1. Chairman’s Report

5.1.2. Financial Report

5.1.3. Report from the Chair of the Playing Fields Association

5.1.4. Report from the Chair of the Village Hall

5.1.5. Report from the Church.

5.1.6.  Report from the School

5.1.7.  Report from the Footpaths Representative

5.1.8. Report from the Police

5.2 It was noted that the report is on the website
6. Open Meeting for Parishioners

6.1.1. A parishioner queried the presentation of the accounts. He had them explained and was happy.

6.1.2. A parishioner asked whether the new entrance at Burydene Cottages had been authorised. It has not but the PC is working with TVBC to ensure the proper action is taken.

6.1.3. The council confirmed that the application to re-build The Boot was not a replica of the original house but a replacement 3 bedroom dwelling.

6.1.4. A parishioner noted that HCC had neglected to empty the soakaway at the bottom of Poplars Farm Yard. Chairman agreed to raise it with Tim Lawton of HCC.

6.1.5. A parishioner expressed dissatisfaction with the aesthetics of the new kissing gates installed in the village. He also expressed general dissatisfaction with the quality of soakaway emptying through the village.

The meeting closed at 7.45 p.m.

Signed .......................................................................................

Date ........................

                                            (Chairman)
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